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March 3, 2008
LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION

To Whom It May Concern:

Ir. Dewiani, M.T. has asked that I prepare this official Letter of Recommendation to support her application to continue her study to pursue a Ph.D. degree in Electrical Engineering, or other related fields of study, in an Australian university.  I do so with great enthusiasm.

In 1993, Ms. Dewiani completed her first degree in the Department of Electrical Engineering, Hasanuddin University, Makassar, INDONESIA, where I myself have been with since 1983.  As a laboratory assistant in our laboratories, Ms. Dewiani was among a very few students who were trusted to supervise her fellow students to do experiments to strengthen their fundamental knowledge and skills in Electrical Engineering. With this experience, she apparently had chosen teaching as a career. She might have chosen the best job in industry; she preferred to join our department right after her graduation instead. This clearly showed the quality Ms. Dewiani has in her personality as well as her strong motivation to seek knowledge. This also proves how much she values education. Our department is an almost 50 year-old-department, with many of our faculty members are retiring soon. Certainly, Ms. Dewiani is our hope for a better future. 

When I was the chairman of the department in 2003, I appointed Ms. Dewiani - as one of our junior faculty members - to lead a newly established Board of Assistants. She managed to make the Board really functional, revealing her high quality managerial and leadership skills. I was very proud of her work and with this experience, later on she was appointed to chair one of the three sub-study programs our Department has. She has been taking care of the Telecommunication Engineering sub-study program until recently.  At her position, she has the capacity to plan the Department’s research programs in the area of Telecommunication Engineering. After she graduated with a Masters degree from the most prominent university in the country, Bandung Institute of Technology (ITB), she has dedicated her career in several research activities focusing on the characteristics of telephone traffic and switching circuitry, both in wired and wireless networks.  She published papers in several scientific journals all around the country after presenting them in international and national conferences. All the results of her research activities have been contributive to the quality of the Department’s teaching and learning process, both for the classroom and laboratory courses.
Ms. Dewiani has been very familiar with Australia.  Not a long time ago, she went to Perth, WA, to stay for a couple of months studying in the Curtin University.  She has developed a solid research topic in the area she is interested in. I strongly believe that this topic will be a significant contribution to knowledge and understanding in the field of Telecommunication Engineering. I see in her the many qualities of both an excellent engineer and an enthusiastic researcher.

I have been so thoroughly impressed by Ms. Dewiani’s technical competence in her field, and that she showed a strong motivation to continue her study, I wholeheartedly recommend her for any opportunity to pursue a higher degree program in her field. 

Should you wish any further information, please feel free to contact me, and I will gladly respond to your inquiries.

With kindest regards,


Rhiza S. Sadjad, Ir., M.S.E.E., Ph.D.  
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